
Date: March 4, 2024 

Senator Carney, Representative Moonen, members of the 
Judiciary Committee, my name is Gregory Hunnewell from 
Belgrade Maine. 

I am testifying today in opposition to LD 2238, In my eyes it is an 
obvious attempt to put the gun shows, and small gun shops out of 
business in the State of Maine, and to delay a person from taking 
possession of a Legally Purchased firearm. There is no data to 
support the fact that this type of law works to prevent gun 
violence. If a person is in a situation where they need the firearm 
for immediate personal protection this delay could be disastrous. 
There is no good reason to do this, therefore I ask that you all 
vote ought not to pass on LD 2238. 


